NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING AND AVAILABILITY OF STUDIES
I-110/C Street Interchange Project

THE PORT

I OF LOS ANGELES

WHAT’S BEING PLANNED?

The California Department of Transportation, District 7 (Caltrans), in cooperation with the Port of Los Angeles (Port), proposes
to improve the existing Interstate 110 (I-110)/C Street interchange. The proposed project would include a northbound off-ramp
for direct access to Harry Bridges Boulevard, modification of the northbound on-ramp from C Street, realignment of Harry
Bridges Boulevard, and combining the 1-110 ramp terminal/C Street/Figueroa Street intersection with the John S. Gibson
Boulevard/Harry Bridges Boulevard intersection. Concrete sidewalks are proposed along the local roadways to provide a clear
and unobstructed path for pedestrian travel within the project limits. Curb ramps would be constructed at intersection and
street crossings and existing bicycle routes will be maintained. Pedestrian signals and cross walk pavement delineation would
also be provided.

WHY THIS NOTICE?

The Port and Caltrans have completed the Draft Initial Study/Environmental Assessment (IS/EA), which evaluates the potential
impacts of the No Build and Build Alternative. This notice is to inform of the availability of the Draft IS/EA for the public’s review
and comment, and notification of public hearing about this study to be held on Tuesday, November 1, 2011.

WHAT’S AVAILABLE?

A copy of the Draft IS/EA is available at the Port of Los Angeles, Engineering Division {425 South Palos Verdes Street, San Pedro,
CA 90731); Caltrans District 7 Building (100 South Main St, Los Angeles CA 90012), Division of Environmental Planning, and
local public libraries (San Pedro Branch and Wilmington Branch). The report can also be accessed through the Port Website at
http://www.portoflosangeles.org/; and Caltrans website at http://www.dot.ca.gov/dist07/resources/envdocs/.

WHERE YOU COME IN!

Public participation and input are important for the Port and Caltrans to move forward with the proposed project. We
encourage you to review and comment on the Draft IS/EA. You may submit written comments to Eric Dietrich, Environmental
Planner, Caltrans District 7, 100 South Main Street, Los Angeles, CA 90012; or to Christopher Cannon, Environmental
Management Division, Port of Los Angeles, 425 South Palos Verdes Street, San Pedro, CA 90731. Written comments may also be
sent via email to ceqacomments@portla.org. Comments must be postmarked no later than November 14, 2011.

WHEN AND WHERE?

The Public Hearing will be held on Tuesday, November 1 from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. at the John Mendez Youth Center, 707 W.
C Street, Wilmington CA, 90744. A brief formal presentation will be made at 6:00 p.m. Public comments will be heard
thereafter until 8:00 p.m. Interpreter services will be available at the meeting.

CONTACT:
For more information about this study contact Laura Masterson of the Port's CEQA group, at (310} 732-3679 (email:
LMasterson@portla.org).




